
Minnesota Board of Pharmacy Rulemaking Docket  
 
Board of Pharmacy rules being developed, amended or repealed as of Sept. 21, 2016. 
  
State agencies are required by Minnesota Statutes, Section 14.366, to maintain a current 
rulemaking docket describing the status of rulemaking activities in progress or under 
active consideration within the agency. These activities include proposing new rules or 
amending or repealing existing rules.   
 
The rulemaking activities that the Board is currently working on are listed below. This 
docket and other documents are provided on the Board’s Web site at: 
http://mn.gov/boards/pharmacy/statutes/rules.jsp.  The general subject matter of the 
proposed rule changes is provided in the list. Additional information about specific rule 
changes can be found in the documents located on the above-mentioned page.  Each 
rulemaking activity has a separate docket document that includes a citation to all 
published notices and general information on the progress of rulemaking activity. When 
applicable, the timeframe and location for filing comments, the location for reviewing 
comments and the time and place for any scheduled hearings is also provided.  
 
Information can also be obtained by contacting the Board’s Executive Director: 
 
By regular mail: Cody Wiberg, Pharm.D. M.S., R.Ph. 
   Executive Director 

Minnesota Board of Pharmacy 
2829 University Avenue SE #530 
Minneapolis, MN 55414 

By e-mail:   cody.wiberg@state.mn.us 
By telephone:  (651)201-2825 
By Facsimile:  (612) 617-2262 
By TTY  (800)627-3529 
 
List of current proposed rule change packages 
 
Name of Package Description 
Work Conditions Related 
to the Safety of the Public  

Proposed adoption of a new rule that would prohibit a 
pharmacy that is licensed under Minnesota Statutes 
§151.19, subd. 1, and that is located within the State 
of Minnesota, from requiring a pharmacist, pharmacy 
intern or pharmacy technician to work for more than 
twelve continuous hours per day. The rule would also 
require that pharmacists, pharmacy interns and 
pharmacy technicians, working longer than six 
continuous hours per day, be allowed during that time 
period to take a 30 minute, uninterrupted meal break 
and one additional uninterrupted 15 minute break. 
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